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Parish Leadership 
and Service 

 

Fr. Michael Henning 
Pastor 

mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net 
 

Sr. Rose Mercurio, SSND 
Pastoral Associate 

rosessnd@sbcglobal.net 
 

Ms. Juanita Blackshear 
Administrative Assistant 

jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net 
 

Mrs. Theresa McWilliams 
Director of Music 

tmacwms@sbcglobal.net 
 

Mrs. Judy Krenn 
Youth Ministry Coordinator 

judykrenn@aol.com 
 

Mrs. Buffy Modde 
Parish Nurse 

parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net 
 

Deacon George Watson 
Permanent Deacon 

hgwatson@msn.com 
 

Deacon Matthew Duban 
Permanent Deacon 

meduban@sbcglobal.net 

 

Christ Light of the  
Nations Catholic School 

1650 Redman Avenue 
Saint Louis, Mo. 63138 

314-741-0400 
 

Sr. Mary Lawrence, SSND 
sr_mary@charter.net 

 

Parish Support Staff 
 

Mrs. Sandy Miesner 
parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net 

 

Mr. Steve Jones 
Maintenance Coordinator 

 

Mr. David Vaughn 
Parish Custodian 

 

Mrs. Rose Fox 
Rectory Housekeeping 

A Pledge  
to Parish Life 
 
My parish  
is composed of people  
like me.   
I help make it what it is. 
 

It will be friendly, if I am.  
Its pews will be filled,  
if I help fill them.   
It will do great work,  
if I work.   
It will make generous gifts 
to causes,  
if I am a generous giver.   
It will bring other people 
into its community,  
if I invite and bring them. 
 

It will be a parish  
of loyalty and love,  
of fearlessness and faith,  
and a parish  
with a noble spirit,  
if I who make it what it is,  
am filled with  
these same things.   
 

Therefore,  
with the help of God,  
I shall dedicate myself  
to the task  
of being all the things 
that I want  
my parish to be. 

Weekend Mass 
Saturday  4:00pm/5:00pm 
Standard Time / Daylight Time 

Sunday  8:00am/10:30am 
 

Daily Mass 
6:30am  Tuesday / Thursday 
8:00am  Monday / Wed / Friday 

8:00am  Wednesday 

Christ Light of the Nations School 
 

Holy Days - Obligation 
8:00am / 7:00pm 
 

Civil Holidays 
9:00am 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturday Confessions 
2:30-3:30p / 3:30-4:30p 
Standard Time / Daylight Time 

By Appointment Anytime 
Call Father Mike 

Communal Services 
During Advent and Lent 
 

Liturgy of the Hours 
7:35am  Monday / Wed / Friday 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
7:00am  Tuesday through 
11:00pm  Wednesday 

Parish Celebration 
and Formation 
 

Becoming Catholic 
Our parish has a year-
round, ongoing process to 
assist adults in becoming 
Catholic.  We also have a 
special program for older 
unbaptized children.  Call 
us at anytime.  Deacon 
George will provide all the 
information you need. 
 

Getting Married 
Preparation for the  
Sacrament of Marriage 
begins at least 6 months 
before a wedding.   
A wedding date cannot be 
scheduled until the couple 
has begun preparation  for 
this sacrament. 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
This sacrament is for those 
having surgery, the  
seriously or chronically ill, 
and those near death.  Call 
for anointing at home or 
church before entering the 
hospital.  Celebrations at 
church take place - 
 

Every 1st Saturday 
After the Evening Mass 
 

Every 3rd Sunday 
After the 8:00am Morning Mass 
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Highlights of Life in Our Community 

Our Parish Life 
Good for You - Good for Others 
Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. 

Being involved insures the vitality of our parish. 
 

Sunday, November 18th 

The 33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Catholic Campaign for Human Development 

• Sacramental Anointing of the Sick 

• Parish Hospitality: Coffer & Donuts 

• Blood Pressure Screening 

• Soup Stew & Chili Program 
 

Monday, November 19th 

• Exercise Class 
 

Tuesday, November 20th 

• Eucharistic Adoration & Visits 
 

Wednesday, November 21st  

• Eucharistic Adoration & Visits 

• Parish Quilting Group 

• Girl Scout Troop Meeting 

• Wednesday Night Bonfire (Bissel Park) 
 

Thursday, November 22nd 

Thanksgiving Day 
Parish Office Closed / 9:00am Parish Mass 

• Turkey Bowl Soccer Game 
Knights of Columbus Field (Chambers Road) 

 

Friday, November 23rd 
Parish Office Closed 

• Girl Scout Troop Meeting 
 

Saturday, November 24th 

• Sacrament of Confession 
 

Sunday, November 25th 

The Solemnity of Jesus Christ the King   
 

COMING SPECIAL EVENTS 
 

BREAKFAST WITH SANTA 

Saturday, December 1st, 8:00am 
 

CHRISTMAS SPIRIT TRIP 

Thursday, December 6th, 8:00am-6:30pm 
German Holiday Decorations & Food, Hermann, Mo. 

 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
Holy Name of Jesus Ladies Guild 

Monday, December 10th, 6:00pm 
 

CHRISTMAS CONCERT 
Friends of Old St. Ferdinand Shrine (Florissant) 

Sunday, December 16th, 5:00pm 
 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
Holy Name of Jesus Young At Heart Club 

Wednesday, December 19th, 12:00noon 
 

2013 PARISH MISSION 
Saturday, February 23rd 

through Thursday, February 28th 

Celebrating the Faithful and Generous Love of God 

Christian Faith - A Marathon Not A Sprint 
THE BIBLE IS NOT A BOOK.  IT’S A LIBRARY.  You can find 
history, fiction, biography, poetry, and reference works.  This week we begin 
to spend some time in the section oddly known as “apocalyptic literature”.  
You will find this kind of writing in both the Old and New Testaments.  It has 
one purpose: to give hope to people who believe in God. 
 

Apocalyptic writing works something like this.  Did you ever look back on a 
really difficult time in your life and find yourself honestly thinking - or even 
saying out loud - “It really wasn’t as bad as we thought.”  You survived the 
experience.  Maybe you even “grew up” some because of it.  You’re not  
pretending it was easy or trying to minimize any of the pain or suffering.   
But … you now know something more surely than you did when you were 
troubled and stressed out - through it all you were never alone.  When a 
writer uses “apocalyptic” images or stories, he or she is trying to capture this 
kind of common human experience.  What we now know “after the fact” can 
help us move more gracefully through our present challenges.  “Apocalyptic” 
writers even seem to presume things may get worse before they get better, but 
also that their readers will have a deeper faith in God’s deliverance. 
 

First century Christians needed to be hopeful people, but they faced two 
very difficult challenges.  First, they discovered a dead Christian.  Early  
on most of them believe that they would not die before the second coming of 
Jesus.  Now they were dying.  This was not suppose to happen.  They had to 
re-orient themselves from a short-term to a long-term faith.  Proclaiming a 
new life in Christ was going to be a marathon not a sprint.  They needed to  
re-train themselves on how to live their faith everyday - for a lifetime.   
 

Secondly, they had to confront the fact that pacifism was at the heart of 
the historical Jesus’ reform of Judaism.  Jesus taught non-violence and was 
convinced that mean people will never be converted to good by someone  
being meaner than they are. 
 

Paradoxically, living our faith everyday in non-violent ways often seems to 
bring the worst out of others.  Why?  Because when we do we threaten any 
person, group, or institution that uses force to achieve its goals.  This is why 
and when we especially need to know that “God is with us” now and will  
deliver us from all evil. 
 

DEFEND HUMAN DIGNITY -  The catechism of our Church teaches 
that “the Church’s love for the poor…is a part of her constant tradition”.  
Please be as generous as you can in today’s collection for the Catholic  
Campaign for Human Development.  CCHD provides funding for groups 
that create lasting change and uplift the poor in the United States.  In the  
last five years, over 36% of CCHD’s grants have gone toward advancing  
education, supporting economic development, and improving housing in low-
income neighborhoods.  I encourage your participation in this tradition.  
CCHD is the most successful anti-poverty program in the United States. 
 

THIS YEAR OF FAITH calls each of us to a personal encounter with  
Jesus Christ.  Do you want a deeper faith?  Greater confidence in the Gospel 
message?  Do you need the faith support of others and want to share your 
faith?  If this is what you want, give yourself the gift of the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation.  Our Advent Penance Service will take place on Tuesday, 
December 4th, 7:00pm at Our Lady of the Rosary Parish.  Everyone is 
welcome and encouraged to attend.  Even if it has been many years.  There’s 
no wrong way to go to confession.  The peace you will find is priceless! 
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    Saturday, November 24 

   4:00pm 

Laura Lucido*   Tony Migliazzo 
Judy Mantych   Eileen Mills 
Frank Schneider  Linda Schneider 
Lynda Brand   Larry Cooke 
Buffy Modde-D 

   Sunday, November 25 

   8:00am 
Josephine Bono*  Sandy Hamm* 
Pat Stolte   Marie Tabor 
Frank Albers   Betty Easley 
Diana Goodwin   Wil Huhmann 
Larry Colombo-D 
   10:30am 

Mike Walsh*   Jeanne Field* 
Regina Anderson  Barb Arnet 
Ji8m Cuidon   Joan Cuidon 
Mary Harris   Minnie Huston 
Janet Ulreich-D 

   Saturday November 24 
4:00pm Mary Migliazzo 
 

   Sunday, November 25 
8:00am Anna Petroff    
10:30am Youth Group 
 

   
   
   November 19-23 
8:00am Jim & Joan Cuidon 
 

   Saturday, November 24 
4:00pm Lauren Swindle & Lauren  
  Whittington 
 

   Sunday, November 25 
8:00am Grace & Andrew Gerhart    
10:30am Jessica Parker, Abby Herl & Kelsey  
  Keppler      

   
 
 
 
 

   Saturday, November 24 
4:00pm Frank & Linda Schneider 
   Sunday, November 25 
8:00am Matt & Connie Borzymowski 
10:30am Youth Group 
 

  MASS INTENTIONS 
 

MONDAY November 19 

8:00am Patricia Simon 
 

TUESDAY November 20 

6:30am  Mildred Harbke 
10:00am Mass at Missouri Veterans Home  
 

WEDNESDAY November 21 

8:00am William & Alberta Franklin 
8:00am School Mass at Our Lady of the  
  Rosary 
 

THURSDAY  November 22 

6:30am Rital Tranel 
 

FRIDAY November 23 

8:00am Harold Wessel 
 

SATURDAY November 24 

4:00pm Sr. M. Christopher Stock SSND 
 

SUNDAY  November 25 

8:00am John & Mary Hogan 
10:30am Herman Krueger, Sr.   

Health Advisory 
 

Your commitment to Mass is a sign of the 
vitality of our parish.  However, for the 
health of our whole community, if you 
are not feeling well, be attentive to these  
recommendations: 
 

Don’t Come To Church … 
 

• With a fever—be fever free for 24 hrs. 

• When you’re not feeling well— 
 achy, tired, sore throat, no energy 

• When you’re coughing and sneezing a 
lot with a runny nose or headache 

 

When You Do Come To Church … 
 

• Use hand sanitizer at church entrances 

• With slight symptoms of cold or flu — 

• Don’t take communion from the cup 

• Offer the sign of peace with a friendly 
wave or simple bow 

 

Thank you for your cooperation in taking 

responsibility for the health of our  

community.  Remember, it’s sad to miss 
Mass when you’re sick or taking care of 
someone who’s sick, but not sinful. 
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Pray along with us on AM 1460 KHOJ Catholic radio. Devotions include the Angelus, the 
Divine Mercy Chaplet, the Rosary and daily Holy Mass. Plus live call-in shows to answer your 
questions on the Catholic faith, such as, Open Line, Reasons for Faith, Catholic Answers, and 
Faith & Family. For a Program schedule and a free CD call (314) 752-7000 or toll free at (877) 
305-1234. 

DID YOU KNOW? 

Mass is held every Tuesday 10am at the Missouri 

V.A. Nursing Home chapel.  It is located on 10600 

Lewis & Clark (the first light south of Christian  

Hospital, on Hwy 367).  As we approach Veteran’s 

Day, join us weekly as we celebrate Mass with those 

who know what it means to serve. 

 

DAY OF RECOLLECTION… 

   Retreats provide the soul with renewed graces,  
certainly needed in today’s world, to keep us faithful 
and striving for sanctity. This year, treat yourself to a 
day away from the hustle and bustle and prepare for 
the God who waits for you. Join Archbishop Robert 
Carlson and the clergy and parishioners of the  
Cathedral Basilica of St. Louis for an Advent Day of 
Recollection on Saturday, December 1, 2012. 
   The day begins at 10:00 a.m., and includes two 
spiritual conferences led by Archbishop Carlson. Each 
conference will be followed by exposition of the 
Blessed Sacrament and an opportunity for the  
Sacrament of Reconciliation. The day will end with 
evening vespers at 4:30 p.m. and the celebration of 
Holy Mass at 5:00 p.m. All conferences and prayer 
will be held in the Cathedral Basilica, with lunch  
provided for all in Boland Hall.  
   This special gathering is free to all (good will  
offerings to help offset the cost of lunch will be  
gratefully accepted). Though a free event, organizers 
request advance registration to properly prepare  
worship materials and set up for lunch. To register or 
for additional information, please contact Laura 
Voegelie at 314-373-8208. 

TODAY’S READINGS 
First Reading — Those who lead the many to 
justice shall be like the stars forever (Daniel 
12:1-3). 
 

Psalm — You are my inheritance, O Lord! 
(Psalm 16). 
 

Second Reading — Where there is forgive-
ness, there is no longer offering for sin 
(Hebrews 10:11-14, 18). 
 

Gospel — Heaven and earth will pass away, 
but my words will not pass away (Mark 13:24-
32). 
 
READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday: Rv 1:1-4; 2:1-5; Lk 18:35-43 
Tuesday: Rv 3:1-6, 14-22; Lk 19:1-10 
Wednesday: Rv 4:1-11; Lk 19:11-28 
Thursday: Rv 5:1-10; Lk 19:41-44 
Thanksgiving Day—Suggested: 
Sir 50:22-24; 1 Cor 1:3-9; Lk 17:11-19 
Friday: Rv 10:8-11; Lk 19:45-48 
Saturday: Rv 11:4-12; Lk 20:27-40 
Sunday: Dn 7:13-14; Ps 93; Rv 1:5-8; Jn 
18:33b-37 
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33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

“And then they will see ‘the Son of Man coming in 

the clouds’ with great power and glory…”  

MARK 13:26 
 

Some people think that we should give until it hurts.  
However, true stewards give until it feels right.  Our 
giving feels right when we know that we can stand 
before God when He comes in His glory and say to 
Him, “Lord, I gave all that You asked me to give.” 

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
 

This might be a good time to stock our spiritual 
cupboard along with our kitchen cupboard in 
preparation for our celebration of Thanksgiving.  
Before there was a Thanksgiving Day, even before 
there were Pilgrims, the Roman Catholic Church 
celebrated Ember Days (“change-of-season days”) 
as periods of thanksgiving for seasonal harvests. 
This means it is a customary Catholic way to give 
thanks to God through prayer, fasting, and  
almsgiving. In the 1969 reformed calendar it was 
left up to the national conferences of bishops to set 
dates for Ember Days. (The ones on the old calendar 
fit a Mediterranean climate, and on the new 
calendar it was imagined that each nation knew best 
when to schedule such seasonally oriented days.) 
The United States bishops have not yet resurrected 
Ember Days, Rogations Days, and other national 
days of prayer. However, tucked within Catholic 
Household Blessings and Prayers (a book published 
by the U. S. bishops) is a chapter on Ember Days 
that proposes, among others, the three days before 
Thanksgiving as days of prayer, charity, and fasting. 
Why wait for an official proclamation? Why not  
undertake to observe those three days in that way in 
your parish, or even in your family? What could be 
more natural at this time of year? 
 

BONFIRE 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT, NOV. 21ST 

BISSELL PARK (next to HNJ Parish Office) 

WEATHER PERMITTING 

BRING A BEVERAGE TO ENJOY 

 

TURKEY BOWL SOCCER GAME 

THANKSGIVING DAY, NOV. 22ND 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS ON CHAMBERS RD 

9:00AM OVER 30 YEARS OLD GAME 

10:30AM UNDER 30 YEARS OLD GAME 

 

T-SHIRTS AVAILABLE FOR SALE 

CONTACT DON MERZ @ 393-5207 

EVERY DAY, IS A DAY OF THANKSGIVING
  

There is a Gospel song with these words: “Every 

day, is a day of Thanksgiving. God been so good 

to me, every day He’s blessing me”. Since this is 
the month when most of us begin to reflect more 
deeply on all the wonderful things God has given 
each of us, why not take the time to show God how 
much you really appreciate those daily graces. 
What better way to “Glorify the Lord” then 
through Stewardship. You may start the process 
with your Prayers, then through Participation in a 
parish ministry and then by sharing your financial 
Generosity with not only your parish family but 
with the community. This is what Stewardship is all 
about! 
 

So, when you and your family are giving ‘Thanks’ 
for all the wonderful things that God has given you, 
please consider what else you can do to make  
Stewardship a part of your ‘everyday’ life. Remem-
ber, ‘everyday is truly a day of Thanksgiving’. 
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IMPORTANT HOSPITAL NEWS 
 

Hospitals, because they are going paperless, are 

no longer listing the parishes of patients. 

So, PLEASE, be sure to let us know if you are a 

friend, relative, neighbor, etc. are being admitted 

to a hospital.  We want to support you in your  

illness. Just call the Parish Office and give us your  

information. 

PRAYER CHAIN 

    If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, 
please call either Betty Kondracki @ 868-0176 or 
Pat Edgar @ 868-4143 

In your charity please pray for the repose of  Anna 
Nischbach, Catherine Prentice and all the souls who 
have died this week. We pray that they may now  
enjoy the great blessings of  eternal life and that their  
family and friends may find peace in the promises of 
Christ. Amen 

      DRIVERS NEEDED 

 

For the past 2 years, Dan Byrns has graciously 

picked up and brought to church several members 

of our parish community.  Without his help, these 

parishioners  Would not be able to attend Sunday 

Mass.    We are in need of someone who would be 

willing to drive our church van on Sunday.   

Perhaps there would be more than one person 

willing to do this and the ministry could be 

shared.  Please give this opportunity some 

thought.  It is such a wonderful chance to reach 

out to those in our community who are in need in 

order to stay connected to the parish.  Please call 

S.Rose at 868-2310 for more details. 

 
 
  CRACKING THE STRESS CODE 
 
 
When did you last notice how tight your shoulders 

are?  Has there been an edginess in your voice?  Can you recall 
the last time you had a good laugh...or a nap? 
 
You often don’t realize how stressed you are until something 
either gives way or breaks down.  But paying attention to how 
you process gives way or breaks down.  But paying  
attention to how you process and store stress—-your personal 
stress code—-can help you manage it better. 
 
HERE’S HOW TO CRACK THE CODE: 
BE HONEST.  Ask yourself whether you’re experiencing any 
of these common signs of suppressed stress: 

• Cravings for snacks and comfort food 

• Fatigue and forgetfulness 

• Inability to relax or enjoy entertainment 

• Weight loss, forgetting to eat 

• Passive withdrawal, isolating yourself with TV. 

• Minor injuries caused by clumsiness 

•  
GET A SECOND OPINION. 
As a friend how they’ve observed the way you act under pres-
sure.  And be willing to hear what they are telling you. 
 
LISTEN TO YOUR BODY.  Lower back pain; trick knee; ten-
nis elbow; or recurring ear-,tooth-or headaches may be old 
wounds reasserting themselves as tension rises.  What are your 
stress “fractures”? 
Whenever any of these signs surface, step back, ask yourself 
what’s really important and try to relax.  Gradually, as you pay 
attention to your individual responses, you’ll learn how to 
short-circuit those symptoms and keep stress-related illness at 
bay.   
A wonderful way to curtail or cope with stress, is to sit for at 
least 5 minutes everyday, with no TV, Computer, 
IPAD ,iphone, etc….and just be with God ...listen with your 
heart that to all that God is trying to tell you. 
 
As we enter the season of Advent, please try to spend that extra 
quiet time in prayer.  Christmas will be such a  
wonderful blessing is you do. 
 
Joyful Waiting, 
 
S. Rose, SSND 
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Congratulations to our Students and  
Parishioners 

Who Made their Confirmation Last Weekend 
George Bond   Grace Modde 

 Michael Brooks  Juliana Modde 
 Michelle Ferkel Chism Okafor 
  Michael Mulvihill       Mark Hayes 
   Sophie Otten             Kelsey Keppler   
 Elizabeth Modde  Brianna Prater 

Shayla Wilson 

SAINTS IN 8TH GRADE 

Thanks to the PTO and Mr. Budd, the new  
promethean board was installed just in time for the 
8th graders to present their saint powerpoints.  Those 
being confirmed researched about the saint whose 
name they are taking when they received the  
sacrament this past Sunday.  The rest of the class 
chose a saint who means something to them for many 
different reasons. 

Come join us and get into the spirit of Christmas at 
Our 

BREAKFAST WITH SANTA 
Sponsored by Holy Name of Jesus/Our Lady of the 

Rosary YOUTH GROUP 
December 8th, 9:00am to 12:00pm at Holy Name of 
Jesus Community Center on Ashbrook. 
PROCEEDS HELP TO SEND OUR YOUTH TO 
DC FOR THE PROLIFE MARCH 
We will have...pancake and sausage breakfast, a 
Santa Store where children can buy their families 
gifts very inexpensively with free wrapping, Holiday 
crafts for the children to make, Games, Christmas 
songs, Face painting, Raffles and a special visit with 
good ole Santa! 
All this for $8 per child $4 per adult  and only $2. 
for a special picute with Santa. 
(3rd and 4th child of the same family are half price 
to assist large families). 
Please invite your friends and relatives to join in the 

fun! To register watch for flyers at the church  

entrances/and at CLN please call Judy Krenn  

314-7616570 
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St. Charles Lwanga Center Crossroads Retreat 
 

The Crossroads Retreat, our one-day retreat for busy 
people will be held at the Center on Saturday,  
December 1st from 9:00am through 3:30pm Mass.  
The cost is $20 for materials and meals.  Please call 
us at 367-7929 to let us know that you will attend. 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 

 

35 Years of Service at the 30th Annual St. Charles 
Lwanga Center Testimonial Dinner and Auction.  
Sunday, April 7, 2013, downtown at the Renaissance 
St. Louis Grand Hotel.  Tickets are $60 each and will 
be available for purchase in December.  Please fool 
free to call the St. Charles Lwanga Center at 367-
7929. 

GIVING TREE 
 

The Giving Trees provide an opportunity to share our blessings with families served by St. 
Vincent de Paul and Room at the Inn.  The need is truly greater than ever this year.  People 
are struggling to provide the simple necessities of life.  There are ornaments for toys, gift 
cards and other needed items. 
Christmas is a special time of hope and joy for children.  Your toy gifts may be the only toys 
the children receive and are greatly appreciated by our families. 
Choose sturdy toys that don’t have small pieces that are easily lost or broken.  Toys for chil-
dren ages three and under should not present a chiking hazard.  Clothing is welcome, but not 
as an ornament gift.  A clothing table is available when parents pick up the gifts. 

The ornaments must be attached to the unwrapped gifts.  Please put checks, cash and gift cards in sealed enve-
lopes marked “Giving Tree” and place them in the collection basket or bring them to the parish office.  All 
gifts must be returned by the weekend of December 1-2.  Thank you for your generosity and have a blessed 
holiday season. 

Year of Faith Resources from the Archdiocese 

NOVEMBER IS BLACK  

 CATHOLIC HISTORY MONTH 

 

  November is National Black Catholic 
  History month.  All Catholic history is 
  Important and should be celebrated  
  throughout  the year.  Let’s celebrate 
the diversity of all God’s children, not only during 
November but every day.  Here is a Black Catholic 
History fact with a Missouri connection. 
Father Augustus Tolton (1854-1897).  He was born 
into slavery in Missouri.  Ordained in Rome in 1886, 
Tolton was the first recognized Black American 
priest.  Pastor of St. Monica in Chicago, Tolton  
become the spiritual leader of the 19th century  
National Black Catholic Congress movement. 

To mark the 50th anniversary of the Second  
Vatican Council, Pope Benedict XVI has called for 
a Year of Faith beginning October 11, 2012, and 
concluding on November 24, 2013, the Feast of 
Christ the King. This Year of Faith gives us the 
opportunity to deepen our relationship with Christ 
and respond to our brothers and sisters in charity. 

FYI 
Did you know that there is a candlelight vigil every 
Sunday evening from 7-7:30pm at the College 
Church?  This vigil is for peace and social justice 
and has been ongoing for the past 10 years.  If you 
would like more information please call Bob Stolte 
at 869-8147.  Peace 
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Stewardship of Treasure 

Your Gifts of Support for 

Our Parish Mission  

 
 
 
 

Cheryl Elder, Mark Hayes, George Riester, Tom 
Crowe, Alicia Pusczak, Lorraine Herold, Paul 
Lucas, Fr. Charlie Higgins 
 
 
 
 
 

  Mary Jane Niemann 

Report  on Parish  Collect ions 

Envelope Offerings      $5,364.20 

Loose Offerings $176.63 

Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support $5,540.83 

  

Trinity Cheer Camp set for November 23rd 

 

The Trinity Catholic High School 
Cheerleading Camp for girls ages 4 
–13 will be held from 8:30am—3pm 
Friday, November 23rd at Trinity.  
Registration begins at 8:30am and 
the activities begin at 9am.  The girls 

will perform for their parents at 3pm.  The cost is $25 
per camper or $40 for two or more campers from the 
same family if registration is received by Friday,  
November 16th.  After November 16th, the cost will 
be $30.  For more information, or to register, call 
Nicki Island at 314-605-0124 or email her at  
nickiisland@yahoo.com. 

When I pray in Thanksgiving to Our Lord for all of 
the many blessings in my life, the mobility afforded 
me by my car certainly always makes the list.   
During this Thanksgiving season, please consider 
donating a car, boat, or motorcycle to Vinnie’s 
Autos, a car donation and transfer program of the 
Society of Saint Vincent de Paul.  If you would like 
to donate or to help us in our mission, please  
telephone Greg Marino, Vinnie’s Autos program  
coordinator, at 314-881-6005. 

ATTENTION LADIES! 

Tickets for the Ladies Guild Christmas Party on  
December 10th can be purchased through the 
TWB program. Ticket price is $15. The  
entertainment for the evening will be the St. 
Louis Bell Ringers.. 

Our Lady of Guadalupe  
Feast Day Celebration 

 

Wednesday, December 12th 
At 

Our Lady of Guadalupe Church 
1115 S. Florissant Road 

 

Come and celebrate this Feast: 
 

9am Mass in English 
With Archbishop Robert Carlson 

 
Brunch following 

RSVP to the Parish Office 314-522-9264 
ATTENTION 

Mass on Thursday, Thanksgiving Day will be at 
9:00am.  The Parish Office will be closed on  
Thursday and Friday! 



Thirty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time                                  November 18, 2012  

 

 

 

SPECIAL NEEDS ADULTS 

 
 

Are you the parent, friend, neighbor, sister, brother, cousin, acquaintance, or just know 
that there are adults with special needs? 

 
Would you like to know more about the opportunities, resources, housing, jobs, etc.  
available for special needs adults? 

 
If you answered “YES” to any of these questions then please consider coming to one of 
the following opportunities to learn more. 

 
There will be a presentation in our Community Center will take place on Monday, Nov. 
26th at 7:00 p.m. 

 
The presentation, “Planning Life Courses for Special Needs Adults” 
will be given by : 

 
Kadesh Burnett 
Family Support Co-Ordinator 
Dept. of Mental Health 
Division of Developmental Disability 
St. Louis Regional Center 

 
This is a topic of great concern for many folks. 
The information you receive could make a difference for the better in many , many lives. 

 
I would encourage you to also pass this information on to anyone that you think might be 
interested in the topic. 

 
Peace and Hope, 

 
S. Rose, SSND, RN 



Sutter Sewer & Drain
Video Inspection • Sewer Cleaning • Drain Opening

WE SUPPORT MILITARY VETS
‘Any Line Any Time’

314-427-3035

675 Graham Road • 831-3100
John S. Hutchens

Perceptive Reflections on God’s Beauty

Defining Beauty
Danielle Rose
CD $17
Thought-provoking Contemporary Music

800-566-6150
World Library Publications
the music and liturgy division of J.S. Paluch Co., Inc. 
www.wlpmusic.com

Your
ad

could
be in
this

space!

Please support the advertisers in your bulletin,
and thank them for their continued support.

They make your bulletin possible.
373850 Holy Name of Jesus Church

BELLEFONTAINE
ROAD

867-2870
10016 Bellefontaine Rd.

Keith & Buffy Modde
Parishioners

Thank you for advertising in
our church bulletin.

I am patronizing your business
because of it!

Please Cut Out This “Thank You Ad”
and Present It The Next Time You
Patronize One of Our Advertisers

✂

www.jspaluch.com                                                       For Ads: J.S. Paluch Co., Inc. 1-855-685-5703

STEVE HUG
11754 LUSHER RD.

355-0111

Consider Remembering
Your Parish in Your Will.

For further information, 
please call the Parish Office.

Complete Plumbing Service
Drain Cleaning • Repairs/Remodels
MMiikkee  CCooxx (314) 831-9956

Spanish Lake Body Shop
Free Estimates • Towing

867-3333
1339 Dunn Rd.

(between Bellefontaine & Lilac)

& DRAIN CLEANING

(314) 895-3433
Inc.

At the Name of Jesus
TThhee  WWaayy,,  TThhee  TTrruutthh,,  TThhee  LLiiffee

Art by Brother Michael O’Neill McGrath, OSFS
Prayers by Father Richard N. Fragomeni

Hardcover book $$3399..9955
800-566-6150
World Library Publications
the music and liturgy division of J.S. Paluch Co., Inc.
www.wlpmusic.com

Committed to Florissant, Dedicated to Seniors

Independent & Assisted Living Community

314-831-0988 www.bridgeatflorissant.com

BELLEFONTAINE/
LARIMORE

AUTO REPAIR
11357 Larimore Road

869-1666 869-2131

314-838-3877
3350 St. Catherine Street

WHY IS IT
A man wakes up after sleeping
under an ADVERTISED blanket
on an ADVERTISED mattress

and pulls off ADVERTISED pajamas
bathes in an ADVERTISED shower
shaves with an ADVERTISED razor

brushes his teeth
with ADVERTISED toothpaste

washes with ADVERTISED soap
puts on ADVERTISED clothes

drinks a cup 
of ADVERTISED coffee

drives to work
in an ADVERTISED car

and then . . . .
refuses to ADVERTISE
believing it doesn’t pay.
Later if business is poor

he ADVERTISES it for sale.
WHY IS IT?


